
We have received this SCC notice of temporary closures of gaps in the centraI 
reservation of the MIckleham By-Pass at Swanworth Lane and at Old London Road 
(see plan below), due begin on 7th March 2016: 
 
I write to inform you of the above temporary road closures, the effect of which will be to 
prohibit both southbound and northbound vehicles from entering or proceeding in the 
following lengths of road:-  
 
· That length of (A24) Mickleham By-Pass as extends for the full length of the gap in the 
central reservation at its junction with Old London Road  
· That length of (A24) Mickleham By-Pass, as extends for the full length of the gaps in the 
central reservation both north and south of its junction with Swanworth Lane 
  
The Order is required to enable Surrey County Council to carry out the introduction of new 
carriageway gullies. These works are anticipated to be carried out over seven days between 
the hours of 07.30hrs and 17.00hrs, commencing on the 7th March 2016 within the three 
month period of operation of the Temporary Order, which commences on 7th March 2016.  
 
Advanced warning signs will be displayed and advanced notification to affected properties 
will be given, the temporary closure will only operate when the relevant traffic signs are 
displayed. Access for emergency vehicles will be maintained at all times. No sole access to 
any property will be affected, general access for residents and businesses will be maintained 
at all times via the diversion route.  
 
Southbound vehicular traffic will be diverted via the (A24) Mickleham By-Pass, Burford 
Bridge Roundabout and then (A24) Mickleham By-Pass.  
 
Northbound traffic will be diverted via (A24) Mickleham By-Pass, Givons Grove Roundabout 
and (A24) Mickleham By-Pass. 
 

	
  


